
St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church 
43 W. Pacific Avenue 
Henderson, Nevada 

 
Notes of the Vestry Meeting – March 12, 2024 
 
Members Present: Tom Pittman, Senior Warden Cathy McCall 
   Richard Kraft, Junior Warden Paul Mullen 
   Pat Holdren, Treasurer  Denise Stams, Clerk 
 
Members Present by Phone: Jen Diello 
 
Members Not Present: Rev Chris Schuller, Rector; Michael Blow; Medalia McCroud 
 
Also Present: Elaine Borgen 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Tom. 
 
Tom provided the opening prayer. 
 
Reading and Approval of Minutes 
No changes to the minutes from the February 12, 2024 meeting.  Motion by Richard to 
approve the minutes from February 12, 2024.  Seconded by Paul.  All approved. 
 
Presentation by Elaine Borgen – See Attachment 
Elaine is proposing a new ministry, Mug Makers.  This ministry would help those who 
are homeless and have food insecurity.  The participants would make mugs with 
customer-provided photos. Production would be on Saturday after food distribution.  A 
small corner with one table would be needed and the equipment will come and go.  
Candidates will be from the St. Timothy’s/Friends community.  The proceeds ($10) 
would be distributed $6 to the maker (on a debit card) and $4 to supplies, advertising, 
etc.  There would be a trial period from August to December.  $1500 is needed to 
proceed, probably through grant(s). 
 
Motion by Richard to allow Elaine to bring the idea to the Friends board and check on 
funding.  Seconded by Tom.  All approved. 
 
Treasurer's Report (Pat) 
This is a 2-month report (January and February).  Friends is behind on the utilities 
payment, so it shows a slightly lower net income.  Expenses include building 
maintenance that was needed; but in 2 months, 1/3 of the annual funds have been 
spent.  There is room in the budget, but be aware of that spending.  The account 
balances at the bottom are the new accounts. 
 
The Parochial Report shows that little monies are going to outreach, Seminary, etc. 
outside of the church. 



 
The Clerk and Treasurer were appointed. 
 
Rector’s compensation 
$78,000 annual 
$32,000 housing 
 
We should talk about having a Vestry Retreat. 
 
Motion by Paul to approve the Parochial Report.  Seconded by Richard.  All approved. 
 
Junior Warden’s Report (Richard) 
Tomorrow the lift will be here. 
 
Motion by Cathy to spend up to $2,000 for the rental of the lift, changing the bulbs in the 
sanctuary, painting the wall, and paint the light posts.  Seconded by Paul.  All approved. 
 
Richard is getting bids for the floors and restrooms. A finalized plan and budget are 
coming. 
 
New Business 
Cathy said that on May 21 (a Tuesday morning), Bread Financial wants to bring in 
50-60 people to use the narthex and courtyard for a community service project to 
prepare backpacks (toiletries, snacks, etc.) for the homeless and they also want to paint 
the Sunday School room (kid friendly).  This just came up and it can be discussed at the 
next meeting. 
 
Pat provided the closing prayer. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Denise Stams, Clerk of the Vestry 






